 MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

OCTOBER 12, 2016
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  There was a moment of silence for fallen soldiers, firefighters, EMS workers, etc.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Mark Agolia

Present
Comm. Raymond Perry
Present  



Comm. Michael Costello
Present    



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Absent

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Agolia, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on September 14, 2016, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro
Aye 



Comm. Agolia

Aye

Comm. Perry

Aye

Comm. Costello
Abstain

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present.  Comm. Dipierro stated that Comm. Perry, Comm. Costello, and Joe Massoni have been meeting with Bob for 2017 budget.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Jeff McDonnell gave report (attached).  Jeff stated that this Saturday there will be a “live burn”.  Also the Fire Company will be attending the Octoberfest on October 16 and the Halloween Parade on October 29 at the Community Center.
Jeff stated that at the last meeting proposals were submitted for replacement hose for hose extension that failed inspection. They need more hose on the squad.  Also from Holmatro there was a proposal for Chain Pulling Tip Sets for the squad and each truck.  Jeff said that that these are good sets.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro asked Joe Massoni if there was money available for these items.  The total for the hose is $10,592.50 and the total for the sets from Holmatro is $6,649.  The total expense would be $17,241.50.  Joe Massoni said that this would be fine.

Jeff said that the “live burn” on Saturday is from 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM.  Station #23 will 

be on call.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to authorize the purchase of the hose and Chain Pulling Sets from FF1 Professional Safety Service and Holmatro. The total cost is $17,241.50. 

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro
Aye 



Comm. Agolia

Aye

Comm. Perry

Aye

Comm. Costello
Aye

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Ernie stated that the schools have been inspected.  Ernie said that they have done 19 smoke detector inspections this year.
Ernie stated that they will be going after unpaid registration fees.  Ernie also reported that three referrals for Juvenile Fire Setter evaluations have been given to him, which he is completing.
CO detectors will now be required for all non-automotive establishments.
Ernie said that the Fire Prevention Programs are set up for the schools tomorrow and Friday.  They will bring the burn trailer and do a class presentation.  They will also bring the burn trailer to the Octoberfest on Sunday.  Ernie will do inspections of the vendors and balloon ride at the Octoberfest.  This is the busiest month.  
Comm. Dipierro asked about the newsletter.  Ernie said that it goes out to the schools.  They also do a poster contest, and a notice goes to each child in the school with a check list.  A discussion followed.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Jeff said that he didn’t have anything to report for the President.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf said that he had nothing for Open Session.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the monthly financial reports were sent to the Board.  Joe said that the “repairs/maintenance line item is at about 90%.
Joe stated that in September the Board received their quarterly check from the township, and we paid the Fire Company their third quarter payment.  The second interest payment on the Bond was paid.

Joe stated that he will meet with Comm. Perry and Comm. Costello to go over the 2017 budget, which has to be approved in December.  He will do the leg work, and then he will bring it to the Commissioners with a working copy.
Attorney Youssouf stated that he had the schedule information from the DCA for the 2017 Budget.  It must be approved 60 days before the Election in February.  Our meeting is on December 14, 2016, so we can approve it that night. The Budget can be adopted at our January meeting on January 11.  The Election will be on February 18, 2016.
Joe Massoni said that they will be ready with the Budget for approval in December.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm.  Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web – $100





A-8
Absolute Fire Protection - $285 & $213.75 – repairs


0-15
A Cut Above - $140, $210, $140, $140, $750,  $450


0-8

Citgo – $264.84 - fuel





0-9
Coffee Distributing - $59.85 & $59.85



0-8
Eastern Termite and Pest Control - $150



B2a or 0-8

Jeanine Fama - $175 – poll worker




A-5
G.C. Automotive & Performance - $993.59
- repairs


0-15
Grainger–$135.36 & $239.63




              0-8, 0-15
JCPL - $587.38





B2a
Harold Klein - $175 – poll worker




A-5
Madison Printing Service (Jamesburg Press) - $175 – ballots

A-5
Ann Martucci - $175 – poll worker




A-5
Metro Tile Supply - $1,400





B2a
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $414



0-16
Motorola - $1,032





B2a
Motorola - $2,215.36





B2a or 0-4b 

Motorola - $104 





0-15
MTUD - $354.10 – water & Sewer new firehouse


0-8?
N.J. League of Municipalities - $65




0-16
Jack Purvis - $3,000– architect





B2a
PSE&G - $11.93





0-8
N.J. American Water - $180.40





A-6
Plosia Cohen, LLC - $4,812.50– legal fees



A-11
Procomm Systems - $950 





B2a
RumZdad, LLC - $2,145





0-7

Selective Signalling Systems - $5,400

Standard Waste Service - $240





B2a
Verizon Wireless - $905.16





0-7
Witmer Public Safety - $89.10





0-15

TOTAL: $28,834.80

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $193.52 – new firehouse 




F-3
Verizon - $696.70





F-3
Alert All - $2,231  - Fire Prevention material



F-3
Ernie Zih - $466.51 – reimbursement



F-3

Treasurer State of N.J. - $100 – code book



F-3
TOTAL:  $3,687.73
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to pay the bills read.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Agolia


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye

Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm.  Perry


Aye
NEW BUSINESS - None
OLD BUSINESS:  Comm. Agolia stated that Joe Rumolo advised him that the computers for the new firehouse will be here on Friday.  Joe will install them.
Comm. Costello said that he wanted to make sure that Bob Soden has added the contents of the new firehouse to our insurance coverage.  Comm. Dipierro said that he has done this.

CORRESPONDENCE:  None
.
Comm. Costello stated that he had correspondence from Anthony M. Minotti, Asset Recovery Consulting.  The letter states that there are unclaimed assets due the Monroe Township Board of Fire Commissioners.  The approximate amount is $10,000.  They are offering their service to recover these funds for a 10% recovery fee. 

Comm. Costello said that he has received this letter before, but he thought it was a scam.  He will give them a call to see if this is valid.  A discussion followed.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   
Barbara Silva
25 Brunswick Ave.

Monroe, NJ  08831

Ms. Silva stated that she had questions about the new firehouse.  She said that she has heard that there were concerns that it would bring down the property value of the nearby homes. Ms. Silva wanted to know why there is no siren at the new firehouse.

Comm. Dipierro said that he is concerned about everyone’s safety and hopes that they will be happy.  Comm. Dipierro stated that they have been trying to be the best neighbors.
When the fire trucks leave for a fire call, they have to put on lights and sirens.  Comm. Dipierro said that the value of the homes will be the same as when they were purchased.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the way the Community is growing they need a large firehouse, and they need trucks to be able to respond to calls.  They have to keep up training and equipment for the future growth of the town.

Comm. Dipierro said that they will still have the building at 24 Harrison Avenue, but it will not be the primary building.
Ms. Silva wanted to know why the siren will go off at the old firehouse if the trucks respond from the new firehouse.  Com. Dipierro said that there have been problems with the pagers not going off.  

Mr. DeCarlo
31 Brunswick Avenue

Monroe, NJ  08831 

Mr. DeCarlo wants to know why the siren goes off 2 times.  Jeff McDonnell, a firefighter, stated that they have to make sure the firefighters are getting out because they have trouble with the pagers going off.  Jeff said that the siren does not go off at night.  The only time that this might happen is if there is a power failure, and it would go off at 2:00 AM.  Jeff said that the length of the siren blowing was shortened.
There was a discussion of the training at 24 Harrison Avenue.  Jeff said that they usually do not go past 9:00 PM but there was one incident where the special trailer they use got there late.  They were using chain saws.  Jeff said that this was an unusual situation.
Mrs. Boyle

21 Brunswick Avenue

Monroe, NJ  08831

Mrs. Boyle asked if you put the fire siren at the new firehouse, would you hear it down here.  Jeff said that a good portion of the members live down past Cornell Avenue.  A discussion followed.
Mr. DeCarlo asked why the siren goes off after the truck leaves the firehouse.  Jeff said that it probably means that there is a second call.  Mr. DeCarlo also asked if they could control the siren in the summer on the weekends.  A discussion followed.

Fire Official Zih stated that the siren also notifies the public that an emergency vehicle may be coming.

Frank Gagliardi

18 Holmes Avenue

Monroe, NJ  08831

Mr. Gagliardi said that the work has stopped at the new firehouse.  He assumes that it is not complete.  He also assumes that six million dollars has been invested in the building.

Comm. Dipierro said that they are doing punch list items. They are applying for a TCO.  The building has passed inspections.  Things are not complete in the building. The public parking lot is not done.  The meeting room, Commissioners’ office, Fire Prevention office, and two closets are not completed.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro said that the plumbing is 100% completed.  The electrical work in the rooms is not completed on the interior, but is complete on the exterior.  There is no heat in 5 rooms.
Comm. Depierro explained that 4.5 million dollars was approved for a new firehouse.  The Board of Fire Commissioners had property on Avenue K, and that is where they were going to construct a firehouse, but the Township said “no”.  This delayed the project because they had to find another piece of property to construct the firehouse.  The Board found a piece of property on Spotswood –Englishtown Road which they purchased for $575,000. The architect designed the building based on the cost estimate of 4.5 million dollars.  When they came up with the size of the building, they did what they needed.  They are trying to play catch-up now.  They can try to finish it for next year.  A discussion followed.
Mr. Gagliardi asked what the contingency is if the Bond referendum fails. 

Comm. Dipierro said that the building  will be used except for the rooms that are not done.  Everything is done for the Fire Company to respond to calls.  Comm. Dipierro stated that they can use both buildings.

Mr. Gagliardi questioned the Bond Referendum for two million dollars.   Comm. Dipierro stated that if they do not finish the building, then things become obsolete.  They would have to redo everything.

Mr. Gagliardi said that if they can provide fire protection, then he thinks two million is too much to ask for.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the two million is also for the Avenue K property, 467 Spotswood-Englishtown Road, and 24 Harrison Avenue.  The two million will be allocated for the 3 buildings.
Comm. Dipierro stated that they are doing this in order to keep up with the growth of the town.

Mr. Gagliardi questioned why they are asking for 2 million dollars.  Comm. Costello stated that it is to get as much done now.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the next thing that they need to do is to design something for Avenue K for a Training Facility.

Mr. Gagliardi asked why there was plastic on the Avenue K property. Attorney Youssouf stated that the Township asked the Board to put plastic down on the millings to protect the environment.  A discussion followed.
Mr. Thomas Shapter

134 River St.

Monroe, N.J.

Mr. Shapter wanted to know where the millings came from on the lot.  Comm. Dipierro said that they had been donated from Middlesex County Highway and Bridges.  Mr. Shapter asked if the millings had been tested for contaminants.  Comm. Dipierro said that they had not been tested.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that they were in the process of getting DEP approval.  They have submitted an application.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that the Township wants the Avenue K property back, but the Board said that they have plans for it.  A fence was installed around the property at the insistence of the Township.

There is a suit between the Township and the Board of Fire Commissioners.  Comm. Dipierro said that there are other parties included in the law suit.  The Town will go after other parties.  We will try to work it out.  The Judge stated that the Township is suing the Township.
Mr. Shapter wanted to know if the millings will be tested.  Comm. Dipierro said that they had been tested by Middlesex County Highway and Bridges.  They will take care of it.  We cannot do anything yet because we have submitted an application to Freehold Soil.
Comm. Dipierro said that the Avenue K property was originally given to the Board by the MUA in exchange for another piece of property.

Mr. Shapter asked why training cannot be done at the new firehouse.  Comm. Dipierro said that it is not big enough.  A discussion followed.

Mr. Shapter stated that the Bond Referendum Notice is very misleading.  The notice should explain the objectives.  The notice should list the three properties where the money will be allocated for.  A discussion followed.

Mrs. Boyle asked about the new firehouse.  Comm. Dipierro stated that it is approximately 8,000 square feet, of which 6,200 is finished.  The heat is on one zone for savings.  That is why it is imperative to get everything done now.  Five years from now the system will be obsolete, and they will have to redo everything.  They want to finish the building 100%.  A discussion followed.
Mrs. Boyle asked about 24 Harrison Avenue.  Comm. Dipierro stated that they will also keep trucks at this location for firemen that live in this area.

Comm. Agolia stated that the new firehouse belongs to the Commissioners and this one belongs to the Volunteers.  A discussion followed.
Fire Official Zih stated that this came up 15 years ago at the Tri-District meetings.  The Fire Company was told to have an annex station.  This was planned 15 years ago.

Comm. Dipierro talked about the growth in this town.  A strip mall is being built with 2 story apartments above.

Mrs. Silva said that it was stated in the Board’s minutes that there may be a problem getting to the back of these new buildings with the trucks.

Fire Official Zih stated that he looked at the plans submitted.  He had concerns.  He went to meetings with the developer, and they agreed to put in more windows.  He was assured that they can access the back of the building.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the Career Fire Fighters and Fire Official were given plans after they were approved,  Ernie went to meetings with the developers until the issue was resolved.

Comm. Dipierro said that the Board was concerned, and we wanted to do what is right for the Community.  

Mr. Gagliardi stated that if the two million dollars passes and it is used for the new firehouse and 24 Harrison Avenue, then what would they do with Avenue K.  Comm. Dipierro stated that Avenue K would be in the future.  

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Avenue K property has been kicking around since 2003.  There has been a lot of growth and development in the town.  You have to plan for the future.
Mr. Gagliardi stated that he is here to understand what is going on.

Comm. Costello said that they are trying to provide for fire protection for everyone.
Mrs. Boyle stated that she lives behind the red building, and there is a dumpster against the fence.  She said that she has called the firehouse to complain.  She has even called the Township.  She has seen mice in her yard.  She would like the dumpster moved from the fence.   Mrs. Boyle also said that she has seen people drive up and put garbage in the dumpster.  A discussion followed.

Jeff said that once the Fire Company moves, he will have them move it.

Com. Costello said that he wanted to thank the public for coming to let the Board know how they feel.  No one usually comes to the meetings.  They are held the second Wednesday of the month at 7:00 PM.

Attorney Youssouf read the resolution to go into Executive4 Session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.

Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Agolia, made a motion to adopt the resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Agolia


Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Meeting adjourned 8:45 PM.
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